MEETING OF THE PARISH FORUM

19 March 09 at 7.30pm.  St Mary’s, Penistone

Present:
 Father Harney, Marianne Down, Ray and Maureen Aldous, 



Ann Roberts, Chris Wood, Mick Ward, Nora and Doug Carr, 



Pat Punt, Brendan and Phyll Lally, Pat Kitching, Marie Wilson, 


Joan Barry, Kath Wade, John Wright, Mary Barry, 



Teresa O’Brien, Peter Neal, Felicity Fletcher.



Minutes: Geraldine Bebb.

Apologies:
Andrea Whitehead, Ann Morley, Ann Hall, Nicola Moorhead.

The meeting opened with prayer, led by Father Harney.

The Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed a true record.

Feedback: 150th Anniversary Groups.

1) Special Project (Felicity Fletcher). The next meeting will take place in two weeks’ time.  The recent ‘Movie Night’ was very enjoyable but, unfortunately, poorly attended.  The Youth Club is now up and running.

Sale of chickens for CAFOD: now in progress.

2) History (John Wright).  The booklet is now being edited.  The parish history goes back as far as 1920.  The problem now is what to include and what to omit, since there is a glut of information. Look on the website at some interesting pictures.  The book of the first Baptisms in the parish is now kept in Sheffield Archives – it is hoped to borrow the book to display during August.  

3) Social (Doug Carr).  Tickets are now on sale for the first round of the Home and Away Quiz – at St Mary’s on Friday 1st May (rumour has it that there will be a formidable team from St Ann’s School!).  Bring your own refreshments.  The second leg will take place on 28 September at St Ann’s.

Tickets for St Patrick’s Night (compèred by Mick Ward) have sold out and a good night is anticipated by all.  

Gala Day (Mick Ward) co-hosted by St Ann’s School on Saturday 11 July: everything is in place for a great family day out – Mass, brass band, field games, beer tent, burger vans, craft stalls, a player from Barnsley FC (hopefully). 

4) Liturgy: Peter Neal.  The Mass for the Sick was a great success, with many parishioners able to attend.  

The Easter celebrations include Reflections on the Rosary everyday throughout May.  One of the First Communicants will crown Our Lady.  

The new hymn for the Mass on 15 August is in preparation.  

Marianne offered her warmest thanks to all the above groups who have been working tirelessly to help make a success of the celebrations.  

Parish Retreat (Mary Barry).

Mrs Barry outlined the plans as agreed by the Core Group:

Mrs Barry will meet Father O’Leary on 29 April and would like to discuss the parish retreat with him.  After discussion, it was agreed that the parish retreat should take place on a Sunday during October 09.  The retreat will incorporate the morning and evening Masses.

The retreat will take place in St Ann’s School to enable ‘child-minding’ to be put in place on the day.  We will have a ‘shared lunch’ – every participant will be asked to bring a dish.

The theme of the retreat will be ‘2009 – 2059: The Role of The Church’.  

Father O’Leary will be invited to celebrate Mass on the day and, in order to meet some people of the parish, he will be invited to attend the next Parish Forum meeting on 18 June.

Church Extension.

The following was discussed by the Core Group:

Father McGuire will visit St Ann’s on Saturday 28 March at 10am to discuss alterations to the building, meeting with Conor Cunningham and Daniel Aitken. Anyone who has any suggestions is welcome to be there.  

Chairs: the average cost of each chair is likely to be £80 to £100 (kneelers will be extra).  Questions: Should they be stackable?  Should we have armrests for the chairs at the altar?  Father Harney said we should buy with a view to having a large attendance at just one Mass per Sunday in the long-term future. 

Father Harney suggested the windows behind the altar (and/or on the opposite wall) could be carved with the dates ‘1859 to 2009’ – this was enthusiastically received.  

John Wright enquired if the (extremely loud) bell at St Ann’s has been safety tested?  Yes, it has and it is encased in an oak cabinet for extra strength.  The cost of a new bell is beyond the budget at the moment – approximately £10,000 for a basic model.  

Churches Together – Penistone and Stocksbridge.

1) Penistone: Pat Punt reported that she recently attended a cross-diocesan assembly where groups discussed different aspects of ecumenism.  

On Pentecost Sunday (31 May), there will be no Mass at St Mary’s because there is a joint ecumenical service at St John’s Church, Penistone (Mass will be celebrated instead on Saturday evening).  

2) Stocksbridge.  Dorothy Savage has now retired from ‘Churches Together’ after many years of devoted service.  Marianne is now the sole surviving member and would like a little help!  If anyone is interested in this very fulfilling role, please speak to Father Harney.  

Felicity Fletcher reiterated that Marianne would really appreciate another member on ‘Churches Together’ as she is so busy at the moment, particularly in her first year of teaching!

Any Other Business.

Father Harney: The Relics of St Thérèse of Lisieux are coming to the Convent at Kirk Edge on 5 October 09 from 12 noon to 3pm.  This is an exciting occasion and it is anticipated there will be huge interest throughout the diocese.  

Please see Hallam News for details of ‘Home Is A Holy Place’ at St Bernard’s School, Rotherham, on 4 April.

Also in Hallam News – ‘Catching The Vision on 25 April in Leeds.

John Wright: The vicar at St John’s, Penistone, has offered to lend his church for a Mass or any occasion when we might be short of space.  

Also, do our celebrations extend into 2010, because Pope Benedict will be visiting Britain then!

Pat Punt made enquiries about the school’s new Mission Statement.  The draft version will be available to read on the website (school newsletter link) from Friday of this week.

Date of next meeting: Thursday 18 June at 7.30 in St Ann’s Church Hall.

Father Harney closed the meeting with a prayer.







